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Message  

from the Principal 

It has been a very eventful first 
month of our 2021 school year. We 
started the year by welcoming our students 
back in our normal staggered start formation 
with all levels back to school by February 9.  
Our Year 13 camp and Year 9 poowhiri were 
highlight events of the month.  It was also our 
privilege to host our Prime Minister the Right 
Honourable Jacinda Ardern and the Associate 
Minister of Education Jan Tinetti. 

A Prime-Minister comes to Fairfield College 

February 18, 2020, was a memorable day for 
Fairfield College.  Staff, students and Ngaati 
Wairere welcomed the Right Honourable 
Jacinda Ardern along with her entourage of 
other government dignitaries including the 
Associate Education Minister Jan Tinetti to our 
school.   

We were privileged to hear the Prime Minister 
speak about her love for the Waikato, being 
born and raised within the region.  She said that 
as she was growing up she lacked confidence 
and never ever thought she would one day be 
the Prime Minister of New Zealand.  Despite 
this she worked hard and did what was 
necessary to stay on track which included 
working in a local Morrisville Fish n Chip shop 
to earn petrol money so that she could get to 
university.  She encouraged our students to 
believe in themselves and to work hard so that 
they could achieve their goals.   

She also spoke about the governmentôs 
commitment to provide more equitable 
outcomes by removing barriers that were 

hindering 
educational 
engagement 
for many 
students.  One 
such barrier is 
the accessing 
of period 
products which 
she referenced 
as period 
poverty.  

She spoke 
about data 
from a Youth 
19 Survey that 
was released 
in February 

2020 which reported that over 21% of students 
in decile one schools had missed school due to 
a lack of menstrual products with 14% missing 
more than one day a month. 

We were pleased to hear the Prime Minister 
make an announcement that the government 
would be starting a national programme from 
June to offer free period products to all students. 
The Prime Minister thanked Fairfield College for 
being leaders in this new pilot scheme. 

A group of our students met with the Prime 
Minister afterwards to talk about matters that 
concerned them and how the government would 
be able help them. 

For many of our school whanau, meeting a 
Prime Minister in the personal way that we did 


